

Executive's Office

3000 Rockefeller Ave., M/S 407 Everett, WA 98201-4046 (425)388-3312 www.snoco.org

MEMORANDUM

Dave SomersCounty Executive

TO: Stephanie Wright, Snohomish County Council Chair

FROM: Dave Somers, Snohomish County Executive

SUBJECT: Airport Commission, New Appointment

DATE: April 7, 2021

Airport Commission member Mr. Dave Grudin, representing District 1, has resigned from the Commission.

To replace Mr. Grudin, I am pleased to recommend Mr. Gregg Ortega. Mr. Ortega has been very involved with the airport. He helped to bring commercial air service to Paine Field and is on the Washington Pilot's Association Board of Directors. Mr. Ortega is also involved in various charitable organizations and activities within the community.

Pursuant to SCC 2.03.030, I hereby recommend Mr. Kurtis Lewko to fill the position vacated by Mr. Mike Catalano representing Airport tenants for the balance of the term to January 31, 2022.

Thank you for considering my recommendation.